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April 5, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance that will facilitate the construction of the Technology Access Foundation’s community center at Lakewood Park. 

In 2006, pursuant to Ordinance 15450, King County and the Technology Access Foundation (TAF), a Washington non-profit corporation, entered into a thirty-year use agreement to develop a new community center at Lakewood Park in partnership with King County.  The community center is intended to serve as a regional hub for learning and personal development.  TAF will own and operate the community center for thirty years, providing its youth technology programs, and offering a variety of classes and activities through nonprofit partners and in collaboration with public schools.

As TAF has proceeded with the project, it has determined that dividing the project into two separate phases will assist TAF with private fundraising.  However, this change necessitates a change to the schedule for the County’s contributions to the project so that the contributions correspond to the new construction milestones as well as TAF’s fund raising milestones.  The ordinance also contains a provision to improve TAF’s eligibility for the New Market Tax Credit Program.  In addition, TAF can meet applicable stormwater requirements for the community center at significantly less expense if the County agrees to a drainage covenant on parks property.  The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks has determined that such a covenant will not negatively impact park purposes or activities and supports TAF’s proposal.

The enclosed ordinance authorizes these changes to facilitate the development of the community center for the benefit of the public.  The ordinance supports the health and human potential goals of the County’s strategic plan by helping to provide equitable opportunities for all individuals to realize their full potential through technology training.  Similarly, the ordinance promotes equity and social justice, because the community center will provide its programs in an under-served area of our region. 

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631, or at kevin.brown@kingcounty.gov.
I urge the Council to approve this ordinance.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
